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• On September 9, 2022, the South Coast Air Quality Management District 
(“SCAQMD”) approved Sterigenics’ Early Action Reduction Plan (“EARP”).

• Sterigenics had commenced compliance with the provisions of the EARP even 
before it was approved by SCAQMD.

• The following measures have been implemented to further decrease potential 
Ethylene Oxide (“EO”) exposure and fugitive emissions from the Sterigenics
Vernon facilities:

➢Erection of temporary enclosures

➢ Improved processes to monitor and minimize opening of interior and 
exterior doors 

➢ Implementation of expanded, robust data monitoring inside and outside 
the building so possible fluctuations in EO levels can be monitored, 
investigated and, if necessary, addressed in real time

• Sterigenics continues to implement the remaining provisions of the EARP with the 
goal of implementing the EARP in full, ahead of schedule.  
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